
 
 

 

February 13, 2025 

 

SUPPORT - SB 10 - Reclaim Renewable Energy Act of 2025  

 

Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to support SB 10, The Reclaim Renewable Energy Act of 2025. 

United by a shared commitment to the health and well-being of all Marylanders, Healthy Climate 

Maryland is a coalition of dedicated public health and medical professionals that seeks to 

address climate change and environmental challenges by focusing on their impacts on public 

health. We are working to educate, advocate, and build strong partnerships towards a healthier, 

more sustainable future for Maryland. 

 

This bill removes municipal solid waste incineration from the state’s Renewable Energy Portfolio 

Standard (RPS), and as a result would make more of Maryland’s investments and Renewable 

Energy Credits available for truly renewable sources of energy like wind and solar.  

 

Investments in renewable energy are investments in public health, namely because of the 

massive reduction in air pollution. Our reliance on fossil fuels for energy has created excessive 

air pollution across the country, a burden which is disproportionately borne by low-income 

communities and communities of color. Burning municipal solid waste for energy similarly 

produces byproducts that include particulate matter and dioxins. Particulate matter can make its 

way deep into the lungs and impact peoples’ ability to breathe, impact children’s lung 

development, and also impact people’s mental health and learning ability because these 

microscopic particles can cross the blood-brain barrier.  

 

The chart included below from a 2017 report estimates a cost of nearly $22 million in Maryland 

from the direct health impacts from the Wheelabrator trash incinerator in Baltimore for just one 

year and one pollutant, PM 2.5. Investing our renewable energy money in trash incinerators that 

emit similar pollution as coal plants and other fossil fuel energy sources is a misuse of limited 

state dollars. Eliminating trash incineration from the RPS so that more money can be invested in 

real, emissions-free renewable energy will get more renewable energy on the grid, which will 

benefit every Marylander. 

 



 

 
Source: WRITTEN REPORT OF GEORGE D. THURSTON REGARDING THE PUBLIC HEALTH IMPACTS OF AIR EMISSIONS 

FROM THE WHEELABRATOR FACILITY, November 20, 2017 https://www.cbf.org/document-library/cbf-reports/thurston-

wheelabrator-health-impacts-2017.pdf  

 

 

Maryland’s Climate Pollution Reduction Plan (CPRP), published in December 2023, includes a 

recommendation to remove municipal solid waste from the state’s RPS, and recognizes that 

legislation is needed to make this change. SB 10 codifies the CPRP’s recommendation. In total, 

the recommendations included in the CPRP are expected to deliver additional health benefits of 

$142 million to $321 million in 2031 compared to current policies. The Maryland Commission on 

Climate Change also included a recommendation to remove municipal solid waste from the 

RPS as part of their 2023 annual report. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to support SB 10, The Reclaim Renewable Energy Act of 2025 

and we urge a favorable report. 
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